
From: Kevin Bryant <kevin@kevinbryant.com>
To: Richard Delormerichard.delorme@frontier.com

Date: 11/26/2017 2:04:01 PM
Subject: Re: Letter for Lt Gov

Richard,
 
I am on able to do official business on my personal email. Please resend this email to 
LtGov@Statehouse.gov

Kevin
Sent from my iPhone

On Nov 26, 2017, at 12:25 PM, Richard Delorme <richard.delorme@frontier.com> wrote:
 

 
Dear Lt Governor Bryant
 
Rebuilding our space program is one of Pres. Trumps stated goals and given the recent 
drop in launch cost and the upswing of private capital interest, I feel the timing may be 
right.  I made inquires at local Colleges and Universities about hosting pro-space 
exploration speakers to the discuss the future of the Space Program.  Dr Hartmann 
(Clemson Astronomy and Physics Dept) has expressed a strong desire to host engage 
speakers at Clemson U.  I have also had interest, but no firm commitments from 
Anderson U, and Erskine College.  One of the speakers we would like to get is Trump's 
NASA Administrator nominee Congressman Bridenstine. His office hinted that he may be 
available, but I have not been able to get a commitment or hear from the congressmen 
directly.  Would you be will to send a letter inviting Congressman Bridenstine to speak in 
the upstate at a time of his convenience?
 
I am certain that I can arrange one or more speaking engagement with sizable, friendly 
audience.  And if Congressman Bridenstine unable to come, would he be willing to 
recommend or ask other speakers.

Richard Delorme

mailto:Kevin%20Bryant%20%3Ckevin@kevinbryant.com%3E
mailto:richard.delorme@frontier.com
mailto:LtGov@Statehouse.gov
mailto:richard.delorme@frontier.com

